
 
This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted
sources.

From: Bobbie Galang
To: Major, Erica (BOS)
Cc: baberon_31@hotmail.com; Bobbie Galang
Subject: File No.: 220771
Date: Sunday, July 24, 2022 2:42:51 PM

 

Changing a Street name of one 600 block of Frederick Street in
recognition of "Polytechnic Way" opened from 1894 - 1972. 
 
A high school that has been closed for over half a century. There are
lists of grade schools and high schools in San Francisco that have
closed, one being a high school I attended on 30th Street and Church.
Changing a block may not affect the main population of Frederick Street
but it affects the residents of the one city block of Frederick Street, and
my family is one of them. Why spend taxpayers’ money on changing a
street name for one block of Frederick Street. Commemorate the high
school with contribution to better the public schools in San Francisco!
The high school's name is still standing on a commemorative plaque, as
well as the gymnasiums, why tamper with addresses that will affect
current residents? We have lived on the 600 block of Frederick Street
for over 32 years. We have issues with the lack of residential parking.
Why not focus on the people that are present. Who will pay for change
of address fees, checking fees, PGE, Wills and Trust, in addition to the
time and effort that the residents will need to make the changes. The
effort and confusion that the delivery service will put in dropping off mail,
packages, and meal deliveries.
 
My neighbor was told that the name "Polytechnic Way" will be added to
Frederick Street. Has the decision already been made? The Board of
Supervisors should not have sole approval. Are the alumni of Polytech
High, and their families demanding the change? Who benefits from this
change? It is certainly not the residents of the one 600 block of
Frederick Street. As a current resident, I say NO to the name change.
Leave well enough alone!
 
Resident of 657 Frederick Street, San Francisco, CA 94117
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Ronald and Gregoria Galang



 
This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted
sources.

From: Bobbie Galang
To: Major, Erica (BOS)
Cc: baberon_31@hotmail.com
Subject: Re: File No.: 220771
Date: Sunday, July 24, 2022 3:50:51 PM
Attachments: Screen Shot 2022-07-24 at 1.30.34 PM.png

 

On Sun, Jul 24, 2022 at 2:42 PM Bobbie Galang <bobbiegalang@gmail.com> wrote:
Changing a Street name of one 600 block of Frederick Street in
recognition of "Polytechnic Way" opened from 1894 - 1972. 
 
A high school that has been closed for over half a century. There are
lists of grade schools and high schools in San Francisco that have
closed, one being a high school I attended on 30th Street and Church.
Changing a block may not affect the main population of Frederick
Street but it affects the residents of the one city block of Frederick
Street, and my family is one of them. Why spend taxpayers’ money on
changing a street name for one block of Frederick Street.
Commemorate the high school with contribution to better the public
schools in San Francisco! The high school's name is still standing on a
commemorative plaque, as well as the gymnasiums, why tamper with
addresses that will affect current residents? We have lived on the 600
block of Frederick Street for over 32 years. We have issues with the
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lack of residential parking. Why not focus on the people that are
present. Who will pay for change of address fees, checking fees, PGE,
Wills and Trust, in addition to the time and effort that the residents will
need to make the changes. The effort and confusion that the delivery
service will put in dropping off mail, packages, and meal deliveries.
 
My neighbor was told that the name "Polytechnic Way" will be added
to Frederick Street. Has the decision already been made? The Board
of Supervisors should not have sole approval. Are the alumni of
Polytech High, and their families demanding the change? Who
benefits from this change? It is certainly not the residents of the one
600 block of Frederick Street. As a current resident, I say NO to the
name change. Leave well enough alone!
 
Resident of 657 Frederick Street, San Francisco, CA 94117
Ronald and Gregoria Galang



 
This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted
sources.

From: gary lui
To: Major, Erica (BOS)
Subject: Fw: File No. 220771 adding Polytechnic Way to Frederick
Date: Monday, July 25, 2022 12:04:57 PM

 

Erica Major,

Sent from Gary Lui  Mail

Begin forwarded message:

On Monday, July 25, 2022, 12:01 PM, gary lui <gary94117203@yahoo.com> wrote:

Angela Calvillo,

I am strongly against adding the street name “Polytechnic Way” to the 600 block
of Frederick Street, base on several reasons: 

First, according to the Wikipedia, it has never mentioned the Polytechnics  H.S
was the San Francisco first public high school. They only mentioned the Mission
H.S is the oldest high school in SF. During that period, a lot of High School were
built after reconstruction of  the school system in SF.

Second, if you look at the pictures below. On Frederick Street already has a
cornerstone to commemorate the Polytechnic H.S. In addition, the original boys
and girls gymnasiums are still on the Frederick Street. My suggestion is that the
City can rename the gymnasiums to the “Polytechnic Gymnasium”. Plus, the
cross street is the Kezar Stadium located. When 1950, the Polytechnic H.S Vs. the
Lowell H.S had 50,000 attendants, it has broken the High School football game
record. The Kezar is also able to rename to Polytechnic Stadium to commemorate
the High School.

Third, the original Polytechnic H.S was located on Powell Street between Clay
and Sacramento in 1884, then the school was moved to Bush and Stockton Street.
After the 1906 SF earthquake, the school was relocated again to the 701
Frederick  Street in 1912. Meaning, if the City wants to add the commemorative
street name to the existing street. The City should add “Polytechnic Way” to the
Powell Street or Bush Street , definitely not Frederick Street. 

Finally, as a Frederick street resident, after I have talked to my neighbors. This
proposal will create a lot of inconvenience to us, which includes mess up our
bankings, credit cards, hospitals, retirements, communication to our relatives,
friends and other related address issues, etc.

mailto:gary94117203@yahoo.com
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In conclusion, I and my neighbors are strongly against the proposal adding
“Polytechnic Way” to the 600 block of Frederick Street.

Sincerely,

Gary Lui
Resident of the Commons Parkview of the 600 block of Frederick Street, SF.

*Delivered By Gary Mobile Device*









 
This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted
sources.

From: anna d
To: Board of Supervisors, (BOS)
Subject: NO to Frederick Street Name Change- For July 25th meeting
Date: Tuesday, July 19, 2022 8:17:09 PM
Importance: High

 

 

Re: NO to Renaming Frederick Street to Polytechnic Way
July 18, 2022
 
To the Board to Supervisors/ Land Use Transportation Committee

File # 220771- current (July 25, 2022)
File #210744- previous version Nov 1, 2021 (wrong/non existing block named)

 
I am currently a resident on the 600 block of Frederick Street and have lived on this street
since the 1990s.  Renaming the street will be cause complications and confusion not just for
the residents but also for the few businesses and the Kesar Stadium on the street.   For
dedication – there is already a nice monument and plaque at the site.
 
First off, the notice we residents recently received is for File #220771 was mailed to us with
only a 10 day notice.  We received a previous notice last year (for November 1, 2021) File
#210744 but it states renaming the 700 block of Frederick which does not exist. This is
confusing in itself.  Did the 700 Frederick (wrong street) notice got approval for the 600
Frederick Street?
 
Secondly, renaming the street will be a headache, time consuming and cause complications. 
Having to change your address with your employer, financial institutions, insurances (home,
health, car, etc), doctor offices, friends, family, business associates, DMV, etc.  Our mail and
packages may be lost/returned because the new street may not be reflected in their
databases or navigation for months or years ( Google, USPS, Fed Ex, UPS).
 
Thirdly, confusing for directions.  Frederick Street starts at Buena Vista Ave West and goes for
5-6 blocks west then it suddenly becomes “Polytechnic Way”? for 1 short block and then it
feeds into Lincoln Way.  This short 1 block break will confuse most people weather giving
directions or taking directions.
 
Lastly, there is already a big monument and plaque dedicated to the history of Polytechnic
High school.   It is located at the end of the condominiums next to the Circus Center (old
school gym).  Come and see the monument.  We don’t need this street name changed it will

mailto:annaduong@att.net
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only cause more confusion and headache for everyone living and working on this street.
 
-Anna Duong
Resident on 600 block of Frederick
 
 
 
 
 
Sent from Mail for Windows
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This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted
sources.

From: betty luu
To: Major, Erica (BOS); Board of Supervisors, (BOS); tom.temprano@sfgov.org
Cc: Bobby Luu
Subject: File No. 220771 -District 8, Changing Street Name of Frederick Street to “Polytechnic Way”
Date: Tuesday, July 19, 2022 12:37:23 PM

 

﻿
﻿
﻿
﻿Dear Board of Supervisors, Erica and Tom

Thank you for the Notice of Public Hearing regarding changing the street name of Frederick
Street to “Polytechnic Way.” 

I am submitting my public comment regarding opposition to the official file. Please distribute
to members of the Board of Supervisors.

I am writing today on behalf of my family and the residents living on the 600 block of
Frederick Street to ask for consideration to object changing the street name of Frederick Street
to “Polytechnic Way.” This will be a tremendous mental burden to all of us. I am opposed to
the name change of Frederick Street to Polytechnic Way, because my entire online,
banking and legal identification existence is tied to this address. This will be a
massive hassle that will cause extra work, risk and expense to accommodate the
name change. Please let me know what I will need to do and how to file for an appeal to
object the change.

Thank you for your time and assistance with this matter. I greatly appreciate it.

Kind Regards,
Betty Luu
﻿

Sent from my iPhone

mailto:luubetty@yahoo.com
mailto:erica.major@sfgov.org
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mailto:tom.temprano@sfgov.org
mailto:luurobert@yahoo.com


 
This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted
sources.

From: betty luu
To: Board of Supervisors, (BOS)
Subject: File No. 220771 -Changing Street Name of Frederick Street to “Polytechnic Way”
Date: Tuesday, July 19, 2022 11:28:37 AM

 

﻿ Dear Board of Supervisors,

Thank you for the Notice of Public Hearing regarding changing the street name of Frederick
Street to “Polytechnic Way.” 

I am writing today on behalf of my family and the residents living on the 600 block of
Frederick Street to ask for consideration to object changing the street name of Frederick Street
to “Polytechnic Way”. This will be a tremendous mental burden to all of us. I am opposed to
the name change of Frederick Street to Polytechnic Way, because my entire online,
banking and legal identification existence is tied to this address. This will be a
massive hassle that will cause extra work, risk and expense to accommodate the
name change.” Please let me know what I need to do and how to file for an appeal to object
the change. 

Thank you for your time and assistance with this matter. I greatly appreciate it.

Kind Regards,
Betty Luu
﻿

Sent from my iPhone

mailto:luubetty@yahoo.com
mailto:board.of.supervisors@sfgov.org


From: Major, Erica (BOS)
To: Robert L; Mandelman, Rafael (BOS); Melgar, Myrna (BOS); Peskin, Aaron (BOS); Preston, Dean (BOS)
Cc: Board of Supervisors, (BOS); Green, Ross (BOS)
Subject: RE: Renaming 600 block Frederick St
Date: Tuesday, July 19, 2022 11:00:19 AM
Attachments: lut072522_220771_Notice.pdf

Thank you Robert for your testimony.  I have included your correspondence within the official Board
File No. 220771 and will forward your concerns to the full Board and Land Use and Transportation
Committee members.  Looping in the contact for this legislation Ross Green for your question as to
the action of the legislation.  The meeting is hybrid and we offer in-person and remote attendance. 
The call in directions are on the header of the hearing notice.  The location of the hearing is noted on
the header as well. Thank you for your attention.
 
BOS – Communications, 220771.
 
ERICA MAJOR
Assistant Clerk
Board of Supervisors
1 Dr. Carlton B. Goodlett Place, City Hall, Room 244 San Francisco, CA  94102
Phone: (415) 554-4441  |  Fax: (415) 554-5163
Erica.Major@sfgov.org |  www.sfbos.org
 
 
(VIRTUAL APPOINTMENTS) To schedule a “virtual” meeting with me (on Microsoft Teams), please
ask and I can answer your questions in real time.
 

Due to the current COVID-19 health emergency and the Shelter in Place Order, the Office of the Clerk of the Board is
working remotely while providing complete access to the legislative process and our services.
 
Click HERE to complete a Board of Supervisors Customer Service Satisfaction form.
 
The Legislative Research Center provides 24-hour access to Board of Supervisors legislation, and archived matters
since August 1998.
 
~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~
Disclosures: Personal information that is provided in communications to the Board of Supervisors is subject to
disclosure under the California Public Records Act and the San Francisco Sunshine Ordinance. Personal information
provided will not be redacted.  Members of the public are not required to provide personal identifying information
when they communicate with the Board of Supervisors and its committees. All written or oral communications that
members of the public submit to the Clerk's Office regarding pending legislation or hearings will be made available to
all members of the public for inspection and copying. The Clerk's Office does not redact any information from these
submissions. This means that personal information—including names, phone numbers, addresses and similar
information that a member of the public elects to submit to the Board and its committees—may appear on the Board
of Supervisors website or in other public documents that members of the public may inspect or copy.
 

From: Robert L <robert.luu@gmail.com> 
Sent: Monday, July 18, 2022 8:25 PM
To: Major, Erica (BOS) <erica.major@sfgov.org>
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This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted
sources.

Subject: Renaming 600 block Frederick St
 

 

Hello, Ms. Major, 
 
We have lived on the 600 block of Frederick St for over 32 years now.  We’ve just received in the
mail a letter that finally alerts us about such a monumental event, a hearing, only 7 days away, for
re-naming our street. 
 
This is definitely insufficient time for us to process such a tremendous change to our lives.  We are
adamantly AGAINST such re-naming of this part of Frederick street. 
 
My neighbors on this affected block do NOT seem to be aware of this upcoming hearing that is
virtual and requires adequate internet access, a computer or cell phone, and time to do so during
normal work hours.  This portion of the block houses mostly lower-middle income residents of this
great city. 
 
Is this hearing to basically alert the public to re-naming this portion of Frederick st to Polytechnic
Way? 
 
I am very disappointed in such lack of adequate time prior to getting notice to more of my neighbors
and for more of us to try to be able to attend this hearing, whether virtual or not. 
 
Pleas clarify.
 
Thank you.
 
Robert Luu
510-882-6166







 
This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted
sources.

From: betty luu
To: Major, Erica (BOS); Board of Supervisors, (BOS); tom.temprano@sfgov.org
Cc: Bobby Luu
Subject: File No. 220771 -District 8, Changing Street Name of Frederick Street to “Polytechnic Way”
Date: Tuesday, July 19, 2022 12:37:26 PM

 

﻿
﻿
﻿
﻿Dear Board of Supervisors, Erica and Tom

Thank you for the Notice of Public Hearing regarding changing the street name of Frederick
Street to “Polytechnic Way.” 

I am submitting my public comment regarding opposition to the official file. Please distribute
to members of the Board of Supervisors.

I am writing today on behalf of my family and the residents living on the 600 block of
Frederick Street to ask for consideration to object changing the street name of Frederick Street
to “Polytechnic Way.” This will be a tremendous mental burden to all of us. I am opposed to
the name change of Frederick Street to Polytechnic Way, because my entire online,
banking and legal identification existence is tied to this address. This will be a
massive hassle that will cause extra work, risk and expense to accommodate the
name change. Please let me know what I will need to do and how to file for an appeal to
object the change.

Thank you for your time and assistance with this matter. I greatly appreciate it.

Kind Regards,
Betty Luu
﻿

Sent from my iPhone
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